
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

SPECIAL MEETING

January 17, 2013
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Theresa Collins-teacher, Kathy Cofer-teacher, Donna Ghaderi-teacher,  Sharon Kennedy-parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Visitors:   None
Mrs. Handel presented the proposed January agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Cofer-1st, Kennedy-2nd)
Mrs. Handel presented the December minutes and SBDM Committee approved the minutes as presented.  (Ghaderi-1st, Collins-2nd)  

Good News-We were quick to find a replacement for Candace Odom who left us for a full time position in Grayson County.  All teachers have been excited about the gains they are seeing in Reading and Math on MAP.  Mrs. Cofer’s snowball fight was also a big hit with students.  The fake fight was a reward for AR achievement the 2nd 9 weeks.   
After consultation, Mrs. Handel interviewed and recommended for hire Candace Cox to replace Candace Odom who resigned to take a full time position.   
SBDM committee worked on a draft plan to utilize Title I school extension program funds.  Committee decided to do a Tuesday, Thursday after school tutorial program from 2:30 -3:30 from March 1st – April 25th focusing on 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade students.  A second program will be developed for the summer for students that have completed Kindergarten through 2nd grade.  These would be held July 15-18 and 22-25, Monday through Thursday from 9:00-12:00 with students.  Optimum participation would be 4 teachers for each session with 2 assistants for each session.  A survey will be created for staff to gauge interest in participating in the program and creating specific plans.  
Mrs. Handel discussed the training for the 3rd PLD day that will occur tomorrow, January 18, 2013.  All classroom teachers will be attending Math Solutions training, based on the work by Marilyn Burns.

Accident reports were reviewed.  

Committee discussed preparation for CSIP revisions.  Mrs. Collins and Mrs. Handel will be attending a training on putting the CSIP in to “Infinite Campus ASSIST program”.  SBDM members recommended refining current initiative and improving on areas as noted at the November meeting based on current assessment results.
Areas to consider:  Writing (Plan refinement), Singapore Math/Math Solutions strategies, differentiation, and questioning/rigor.  

Accident reports were reviewed.

School activities and MUNIS budgets were not available yet and will be presented at the February meeting.

In other business, Mrs. Handel shared she would be attending the Board of Education meeting tonight to express appreciation to our Board members who serve.  
Also, the SBDM Roundtable process will be changed somewhat.  We can expect our Board representative, Kaye Sharon to come to our February or March meeting instead.  

With no other business, a motion was made and seconded to close the meeting (Ghaderi-1st,  Cofer-2nd ) 

The meeting adjourned at 3:22   p.m.  


